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Arlington 2023
Arlington wreath laying.

 The Crown Plaza 
Crystal River—Washington DC.

1480 Crystal Dr, Arlington, VA 22202

The cut off for Arlington is October 9, 
2023.    To get the hotel room at the IALOH 
rate you will need to call the hotel directly 
to see if there are any rooms available.

The Crowne Plaza Crystal City-Wash-
ington D.C. is just one mile from 
Ronald Reagan Washington National 
Airport. Take advantage of our com-
plimentary shuttle from the airport to 
the hotel and our location, which is 
just four miles from the National Mall.

The Crystal City Metro Station pro-
vides easy access to Washington 
D.C. Visit the Lincoln Memorial, the 
Thomas Jefferson Memorial, the Viet-
nam Veterans Memorial, the Martin 
Luther King Jr. Memorial, or one of 
the Smithsonian Institution Museums, 
including the National Museum of Afri-
can American History and Culture.

 All of our guest rooms have compli-
mentary WiFi, flat screen TVs, satel-
lite or cable channels, and ergonomic 
work desks. Take advantage of our 
well-equipped fitness center or dine in 
one of our two onsite restaurants. We 
look forward to welcoming you to the 
Crowne Plaza during your next stay!
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For information on hotel reservations 
and registration go to the IALOH 
at www.ialoh.org/Events/Arlington 
Wreath Laying or scan the bar code.

The newsletter is published quar-
terly and is on the IALOH website 
at www.ialoh.org/Newsletter.  If you 
would like something in the newslet-
ter please sent it to me.  My contact 
information is on page 15.
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Commander’s Call

Russell Gray, PC 

GRAY AREAS: As the summer heat 
subsides and is replaced by the cool 
fall breezes it can only mean that the 
Arlington Pilgrimage is a few weeks 
away. Hopefully you have made plans 
to attend this annual event, if not, 
you still have time. Hotel registration 
at the group rate closes on October 
2nd. Remember that you still need to 
register with the IALOH as well. We 
are looking for to seeing everyone.
Since the July newsletter, I’ve been 
racking up the frequent flier miles and 
hotel points. The Imperial Session 
in Charlotte, NC was a lot of fun. The 
Legion nobles along with the Patrol 
Unit of Oasis Shrine presented the 
colors for the Public Opening and the 
Pageant for incoming Imperial Sir Ed 
Stoltz (Lt. Cmdr. USN, Ret.). We looked 
fantastic and the feedback was sen-
sational. Thanks to all the nobles that 
answered the call and participated. 

Shortly after the Imperial Session the 
family and I were headed to Spokane, 
WA, for the Pacific Northwest Shrine 
Association (PNSA) annual meetings. 
Another great time. Thanks to our hosts 
Larry Tipton, Don Lane, and their team. 
We had the opportunity to visit beauti-
ful Coeur d’Alene, ID, sample some of 
the local cuisine and hospitality. Our 
own 5th Lt. Commander, Gerry Massey, 
and his partner, Dale Vrsalovic, took 
a close second in the Corn Hole Tour-
nament but alas, missed it by a kernel. 
Congratulations to PNSA LOH officers: 
Commander Gene Lane, 1st Lt. Com-
mander Shane Inman and Adjutant/
Finance Officer Orville Stoner. We wish 
you all the best in the upcoming year.

Four days later, I was headed to “Land 
of Lincoln” Springfield, IL, for the Great 
Lakes Shrine Association (GLSA) LOH 
annual session, and what a well-planned 
event it was. From the Pub crawl, the tour 
of Lincoln Memorial at the Oak Ridge 
Cemetery, culminating with the instal-
lation banquet, a great time was had 
by all. Thank you to Past Commander 
Joe Bartley, his lady Cindy Mosley, and 
their team for the hospitality. Congratu-
lations to: Commander Dr. David Parks, 
1st Lt Commander Curt Hribernik, 2nd Lt 
Commander Brian Harris, Adjutant, Ron 
Bolyard and Finance Officer Popeye 
Smith. GLSA LOH is in good hands.

Let me catch my breath…Then it was off 
to Pigeon Forge, TN, for the Southeast-
ern Shrine Association (SESA) LOH fes-
tivities with another full slate of activities 
however, we snuck off the beaten path 
and took a side trip to Gatlinburg for a little 
taste of moonshine, that was so much 
fun. Thanks to Lisa Hobbs for arranging 
the trip. I’d like to thank SESA Past Com-
mander & IALOH 2nd Lt Commander 
Wayne Steele, his Lady Vickie, Adjutant 
Jim Marshall, and their team for their 
hospitality. Congratulations to: Com-
mander, Illustrious Sir Jaime Munoz, 
1st Lt. Commander Steve Singleton, 
2nd Lt Commander Tracy LeMasters, 
3rd Lt Commander Kent McClana-
han and their slate of officers.  I know 
you’ll take good care of your Nobility

I managed to get a few weeks at home 
before we were off again to Omaha, 
NE, for the Central States Shrine Asso-
ciation (CSSA) Session and the CSSA 
LOH installation. CSSA Commander 
Jeremy Martin, Lady Courtney and 
their team put together a terrific pro-
gram, but the highlight was the banquet 
and installation inside the Strategic 
Air Command Museum. Time was set 
aside to tour the facility but sitting and 
eating beneath the SR- 71 Blackbird 
was totally awesome. Congratula-
tions to: Commander Buddy Givens, 
1st Lt. Commander Gil Negrete, 2nd 

Lt. Commander, 3rd Lt Commander 
Rick McDaniel and their officers. As 
a Past Commander of CSSA, I can 
say with confidence that CSSA LOH 
has been placed in capable hands.

I’d like to thank the IALOH officers 
and their ladies for accompanying me 
to these meetings: 1st Lt Commander 
Hobbs and Lady Lisa, 3rd Lt Com-
mander Lyster, 4th Lt Commander Tay-
rien and Lady Jenn, 5th Lt Commander 
Massey and Lady Connie, 6th Lt. Com-
mander Cook and Lady Susanne, 8th Lt. 
Commander Daffern and Lady Shari and 
Adjutant David Smith and Lady Kathy.

Commander’s Call
Continue on page 3
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Lastly, thanks to all the IALOH Officers 
and their ladies that attended the IALOH 
Commanders Meeting this month 
here in Las Vegas. Most attended in 
person, a few virtually. Those that att
ended in person toured the 2024 Con-
vention facility at Aliante Hotel & Casino 
and can give a person account of the 
amenities. Trust me when I say we 
are a cohesive group, and the future 
of this organization is in good hands.

YITF
Russ Gray,
Commander

Commander’s Call Continue from Page 2

The CSSA ses-
sion at the Strate-
gic Air Command 
Museum.  The 
plane in the pic-
ture is a SR-71

To made a hotel reservation for the 
annual convention go to the IALOH 
website at www.ialoh.org/Events/
Annual Convention.  Then select 
the hotel information picture then 
select the “Hotel Reservation” button.

This is a very elegant hotel.  The hotel 
is designed so the reservation check 
in for your room is separate from the 
casino so you don’t have to walk through 
the casino to get to your room.  It has 
several restaurants, a food court and 
a IMAX theater.  For more information 
about the convention and hotel go to the 
website at www.ialoh.org/Events/Aunnal 
Convention or click on the QR code.

The registration form for the convention 
is on the website.  To get to the form go 
to www.ialoh.org/Events/Annual Con-
vention and “Registration Form” picture.  
There are two forms available.  One 
you can print and one you can fill out 
online and the print the form for mailing.
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1st Lieutenant Commander						      Division 4

David Hobbs, PC 

This has been an interesting and excit-
ing quarter.  I have just returned from 
the Commanders called meeting in 
Las Vegas.  Many things were dis-
cussed and the outlook for the future of 
the International Association Legions 
of Honor is promising and exciting. It 
was announced that so far this year, 7 
Units have been reinstated and there 
are more to come before the end of the 
year.  After the meeting it was time for 
a bit of fun.  To start we were able to 
tour and view the site of the upcoming 
IALOH Convention.  Headquarters will 
be at the Aliante Hotel and Casino. This 
was a beautiful site for the event.  One of 
my highlights was having a “Chicken Pot 
Pie” to die for at the Farm Restaurant 
in the hotel.  There is a top notch pool 
for those inclined to sun bath.  Partic-
ularly interesting was the fact that the 
hotel and casino were separated, I am 
normally used to walking through the 
casino to get to the registration deck.  I 
must admit that I donated to the hotel 
casino to be sure it was still there when 
we get back.  I was able to see a lot of 
new places that I had never seen before.  
A drive by the home of the Raiders NFL 
Team or better known as the “Death 
Star”.  As an avid hockey fan the Com-
mander along with Lady Ginny and the 
“Dude” Vince took me by the practice 

facility of the Vegas Golden Knights 
practice facility. It was like walking 
into the T-Mobile Arena, complete with 
championship banners and the castle at 
the end of the rink.  Start making your 
plans and registering for the convention 
from April 24 through April 28th. It will be 
an exciting convention.  I want to per-
sonally thank Commander Russ, Lady 
Ginny, the “Dude”, COS Mike Kearns 
and Lady Peggy for the great hospital-
ity. I would also like to thank them for 
the flyover of the ISS on the first night..!!
From the Southeast, we would like to 
welcome back the units from Araba, 
in Ft. Myers, Fl and the unit from 
Sahib, in Sarasota, Fl with their rein-
statement to the IALOH.  I had the 
honor of installing the new officers at 
Sahib the night before the Vegas trip.
 
There was also the successful SESA 
Convention and Legion of Honor Change 
of Command in Pidgeon Forge, TN.  We 
showed the Commander how we do it 
in the South.  To quote Charlie Dan-
iels...”Sit right down in that chair right 
there, let us show you how it’s done.”

Followed was the SASA Conven-
tion in Myrtle Beach, SC.  I want to 
congratulate all of the new officers 
from all of the divisions and look 
forward to seeing all of you soon.
All of our eyes are now turned to the 
43rd Annual Arlington Pilgrimage 
and Wreath Laying at the Tomb of the 
Unknown in Arlington National Cem-
etery.  This event will be at our NEW 
headquarters, the Crowne Plaza Hotel 
in Crystal City, VA.  The staff is excited 
for our arrival and hoping to make 
this the future home of the IALOH.

The close of the year is rapidly 
approaching and I hope everyone is 
making plans for the IALOH Conven-
tion in Las Vegas, NV.  The dates are 
April 24th through April 28th, 2024.

All registration, hotel information and 
other information can be found on 
the IALOH website, www.ialoh.org 
under events. Let’s give Commander 
Russ and Lady Ginny a great sendoff.

As a reminder, any unit that has an event 
they would like to publicize, send it to our 
Int’l Adjutant Dave Smith at adjutant@
ialoh.org and he will get it in the newsletter. 

Until next time,
YITF,
Dave & Lisa Hobbs

Quartermaster
David Kirschman

David is our new Quartermaster.
David’s contact information is 

on page 15.

L to R: 1st Lt. Cmdr. David Hobbs, 
Dwight Brown PP, and Moises 
Rosado at the Tampa hospital
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2nd Lieutenant Commander						      Division 6

Wayne Steele, PC 

Another quarter has flown by and 
Autumn is here.  I want to start by 
offering my prayers to all those who 
were affected by the storms over the 
past few months.  Hope life is getting 
back to normal as best it can.  I have 
been on the road little less the past few 
months for personal reasons, but I will 
get back out again in the near future.

I want to congratulate Jaime Munoz for 
becoming the Commander of the South 
Eastern Shrine Association this past 
summer.  Vicki and I wish you and Made-
line a great year.  We had a wonderful 
time visiting with our friends and meeting 
new ones.  I am looking forward to attend-
ing the South Atlantic Shine Association 
Convention next week in Myrtle Beach 
and going to Arlington for the Wreath 
Laying at the Tomb of the Unknown 
Soldier The first weekend in November.  
If you have never attended that event, 
but always wanted to do so I encourage 
you to do so.  If you go the International 
Association Legion o Honor home page 
you will find the registration form and 
the link for the hotel.  You don’t have 

to be a member of the LOH to attend.

The Commander of the IALOH has a 
couple of fundraisers to support his 
annual convention which are worth 
while to look into.  He is raffling off two 
Henery Rifles.  They are 22 special 
additions items engraved.  One is the 
Veterans addition and the other is a 
Masonic version.  They are $25.00 per 
ticket or five tickets for a $100.00.  In 
Addition, he is raffling off a nice quilt 
for $10.00 per ticket.  If you are inter-
ested send me an email at vwsteele72@
aol.com and I will coordinate every-
thing with you. You can see a picture 
of the rifles on the Henry Rifle web 
page.  I think you will like what you see.

We are about to head into the 
cold month so enjoy the change 
of seasons and stay warm.

Wayne Steele
2nd LtCmdr. IALOH

November 11th is Veterans day

Let remeber our fellow comrades that paid the ultimate saciar-
fice for our freedom and say a prayer for our service men and 
woman that are serving today that they stay our of harms way.
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3rd Lieutenant Commander						      Division 7

Geoffrey Lyster, PP, PC, PMC 

Greetings.  As I write this article we are 
nearing the end of summer and enter-
ing a new autumn.  And with that new 
season we look forward to Veterans 
Day, Oktoberfests and of course, the 
Arlington Wreath Laying Weekend.  The 
following is a synopsis of recent Shrine 
Legion of Honor (LOH) happenings and 
a preview of things “on the horizon.”

During the weekend of August 10 
through 13th we were honored to at-
tend the South-East Shrine Associa-
tion (SESA) Legion of Honor (LOH) 
Fall Meeting in beautiful Pigeon 
Forge, TN.  Many IALOH Officers, 
SESA Staff and LOH attendees were 
on hand for the annual elections and 
Installation of Officers.  Congratula-
tions to Commander Jaime Munoz, 
PC, PP of Al Rai’e Saleh Shrine and 
all of his officers for the coming year!

On a somber note, on a sunny day 
(August 16th ) we gathered for the 
burial of Ill. Ralph Bartlett, of Kena 
Shriners at Arlington National Cem-
etery.  Ill. Barlett served as Chief of 
Staff of Past International Command-
er (PIC) Anthony Murray for many 
years.  Ralph was Past Potentate of 
Kena Shriners and Past Commander 
of the LOH.  He was recipient of the 
Legion of Honor Distinguished Ser-
vice Award (DSA) for his service to the 
LOH.  There were many dignitaries and 
guests on hand including numerous 
PICs and Past Potentates.  Ill. Ralph 
Bartlett’s presence will be missed.

 We had a great time at the MASA Fall 
Meeting which was held September 
8-9th in Virginia Beach, Virginia.  The 
LOH held it’s annual In-Line Inspec-
tion on Friday morning, outdoors on 
the Virginia Beach Convention Cen-
ter “Grinder.”  Competition was fierce; 
this year there were four large contin-
gents competing, some with as many 
as eight participants.  Judging was 
done by the keen eye of Commander 
Tom Kalinowski.  In a tight competiton, 
Kena Shriners took first place; Rajah 
second place; and Nur third place.  
Afterwards, the LOH members, their 
guests and families gathered for a 
barbecue luncheon and cornhole rec-
reation at the Khedive Shriners picnic 
grounds.  Thanks to MASA LOH 2nd 
Lieutenant Commander Wilmont “Bill” 
Griffin for organizing the luncheon. 

 On September 15th the IALOH Officers 
gathered for the annual Officer Planning 
Meeting which was held in Las Vegas 
and virtually via Teams.  The Officers 
discussed pertinent business and up-
coming events including the Arlington 
Pilgramage and the 2024 IALOH Con-
vention in Las Vegas, NV.  I could tell 
you more, but as you know, what hap-
pens in Las Vegas, stays in Las Vegas!

 On September 16th I attended the Kena 
Oktoberfest, sponsored by the Legion 
of Honor.  Over one hundred attendess 
gathered for this annual fundraiser to 
support the Shriners Children Hospi-
tal-Philadelphia and the Kena LOH.
 

On the horizon…. 

We are looking forward to the SASA Fall 
Meeting with LOH annual elections and 
Installation of Officers.  Although, I have 
been notified that the LOH banquet has 
been cancelled, we are looking forward 
to good weekend in Myrtle Beach with 
parade and LOH Installation of Officers.

There are several events being held 
on Veterans Day (Nov. 11) around the 
Mid-Atlantic area including the Bou-
mi Shriners Veterans and First Re-
sponders Annual Brunch; the Kena 
Veterans Day Brunch with guest 
speaker CAPT Kirk Lippold; and 
the Rajah Veterans Day Breakfast.

IALOH Officers at SESA LOH mtg on 
Aug 11; Pigeon Forge, TN

3rd Lt Commander continue on page 6
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2023-2024 Yearbook
If you would like one please let 
me or the Quartermaster know..
Our contact information is on page 15.

The crown jewel of the fall season is 
the IALOH Arlington Wreath Laying 
Ceremony (November 1-5).  I am hon-
ored to be Chairman of Arlington this 
year; we have strived to reduce costs 
and increase attendance.  We will be in 
a new hotel, the Crown Plaza, Crystal 
City (only $129 night); we’ll have Ka-
raoke Party on Thursday night and a 
great luncheon on Saturday afternoon 
(only $35).  Don’t forget to buy this 
year’s limited edition Arlington Coin 
(only $10).  This may be the best Ar-
lington ever!  Please register by Oc-
tober 1st.  We hope to see soon, at 
Arlington or a Shrine Center near you!

YITF,
Geoffrey D. Lyster, PC, PP, PMC

3rd Lt. Commander Continue from 
page 5

LOH members at Ill. Ralph Bartlett’s Burial; Aug 15; Arlington Nat’l Cemetary,VA

MASA LOH In-Line Inspection; pictured 1st Place Kena LOH; Sep.8, Virginia Beach, VA

ConventionFundraising 
The International Commander is having 
a fundraising raffle to raise money for 
the IALOH.  He is raffling off a Free-
mason Tribute rifle and a military ser-
vice edition rifle.  A patriotic quilt and 
a payment of the cost of your room.  
More information on the raffle go to 
the IALOH website at www.ialoh.org/
Event/Annual Convention/Fund Raiser 
picture or click on the QR code.  To 
purchase tickets you can contact any 
International officer or annotate the 
number wanted on the registration form 
when you register for the convention..

International Association 
Legions of Honor 
Shriners International 

 2023 Yearbook 2024 

Russell Gray, PC, PCCSSA 
International Commander 

 
Zelzah Shrine Las Vegas, NV First Female Arlington Tomb Guard

On September 18th, 2023 Army PFC 
Jessica Kwiatkowski became the first 
woman tomb guard.  To read the story 
got to the DOD website https://www.
defense.gov/News
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4th Lieutenant Commander						      Division 2

Doug Tayrien, PC 

Greeting Nobles and families,  

Lady Jennifer and I attended our first 
PNSA Convention in Spokane Washing-
ton this past July.  It was a great event in 
a beautiful city and state.  The hospitality 
was incredible.  I would recommend the 
PNSA summer convention for all.  CSSA 
was our next big LoH event in Omaha 
Nebraska in August.  The planning and 
execution for this event was superb.  We 
had the formal installation banquet at the 
Strategic Air Command and Aerospace 
Museum.  It’s an entirely new experience 
eating a great meal while sitting under an 
SR-71 display.  Commander Grey was 
the installing officer and yours truly was 
the installing Marshall.  Congratulations 
to all the newly installed CSSA officers.

On September 14th -16th I attended the 
annual IALOH Officer Planning con-
ference in Las Vegas Nevada.  We 
planned for the upcoming year events 
to include the 2024 IALOH Convention 
at the Aliante Hotel and Casino.  This 
is a beautiful facility and I know you 
are going to enjoy this Convention.

Finally, Jennifer and I will head to Arling-
ton, Virginia for the laying of the wreath at 
the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier.  If you 
have never viewed a wreath laying cer-
emony at the tomb you should consider 
attending.  The cutoff time to register for 
the event and to get hotel reservation 
is 2 October.  The forms are located 
on the IALOH web-page under events.

Doug Tayrien,
Lt. Commander

Top - Left to Right: 4th Lt. Command-
er Doug Tayrien, Imp Assist Rabban 
Kevin Costello, International Com-
mander Russell Gray at the Strategic 
Air Command and Aerospace Musem 
in front of a F-4 Phantom.

Bottom Left: Left to Right: Ginny Grya, 
Jenniffer Tayrien, 4th Lt. Commander 
Doug Tayrien, IALOH Commander 
Russell Gray, Vince Gray.at PNSA 
Convention
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5th Lieutenant Commander						      Division 5

Gerry Massey, PP, PC  

Lady Connie and I have hit the ground 
running!  This summer was about as 
busy as I think we could possibly be.  We 
attended Imperial Sessions in Charlotte 
and led the Honor Guard Detail for Impe-
rial Potentate Ed Stolze’s Pageant.  The 
Nobles that participated had not worked 
together before but did an amazing job 
and looked as though they had worked 
together for years!  I would like to thank 
you all for an amazing job, well done!

We next attended PNSA and CSSA 
summer sessions and were able to meet 
many of our LOH members and had a 
great time getting to know some new 
friends.  We also just returned a couple of 
days ago from attending the Command-
er’s Meeting in Las Vegas and touring 
the Aliante Hotel and Casino where the 
IALOH Session will be held in the Spring.  
You really need to attend that; you will 
not be disappointed!  Lady Connie and 
I will continue to travel over the next 
few months for our business and then, 
on to Arlington for the Wreath Laying.

We hope each of you takes some time 
for yourselves during the holidays to 
reflect on what is most important to you 
and your family.  During the Thanks-
giving Weekend, one of our daughters 
will be getting married to her Fiancé, so 
we will certainly be holding our family 
close and giving Thanks for all we have.

I would like to take a moment to discuss 
something that is very important to me, 

Integrity.  When I was first elected to be 
Oriental Guide at El Zaribah, I had a 
Past Potentate approach me and give 
me some sage advice.  It was the best 
advice I have been given in any of my 
leadership roles.  The concept is simple, 
but you can apply it to just about any 
position in the Shrine.  He said: “During 
your time on the Divan, you will need 
to make some very difficult decisions.  I 
hope you will ask yourself 5 simple ques-
tions to guide you in your decision-mak-
ing process.  First, ‘Is it Legal?’.  Second, 
‘Is it morally, right?’.  Third, ‘Is it ethically, 
right?’.  Fourth, ‘Is it what is best for Shri-
ners International and our Shrine in par-
ticular?’.  Finally, ‘Is it what is best for the 
Shrine Hospitals and our kids?’.  If you 
can answer ‘Yes’ to each of those ques-
tions, DO IT! DO SOMETHING that mat-
ters!  There will always be critics of your 
decisions, but if you answered, ‘yes’ 
to those 5 questions you will be safe.”

So, I will ask you: “Do you have the 
integrity to do what needs to be done 
for our organization? For our Shrine 
Children?”  The integrity part comes 
into play for us as Masons and Military 
Veterans who have a “firm adherence 
to a code of especially moral or artistic 
values” (Webster’s Dictionary definition 
of Integrity).  More specifically, I am 
asking because the IALOH is looking 
to fill 2 vacant positions for Lieutenant 
Commander at our next Annual Session 
in Las Vegas.  I know many of you swear 
by the old Navy acronym “Never Again 

Volunteer Yourself”, but this is different.  
We need great men to assist us in car-
rying on a great legacy as Military Veter-
ans taking the pointy tip of the spear and 
leading Shriners International.  Who will 
step up?  Get your resume and applica-
tion in ASAP and join our Family of men 
(and our Ladies) in leading The Inter-
national Association Legions of Honor!     

Yours in the Faith,
Gerry Massey, PP/PC
5th Lt Commander
El Zaribah Shriners

Association Meetings
CSSA 

Mid-Winter
March 14th - 17th, 2024

2024 Convention
August 29th - September 1st, 2024

Topeka, KS
Arab Temple

SESA 
Mid-Winter

February 24 - March 3, 2024
Carnival Vista

Carnival Cruise Lines
​Port Canaveral, FL

TALOH
Mid-Winter

February 29 - March 3, 2024
Holiday Inn Mid Town

6000 Middle Fiskville Rd
Austin, TX 78752

Phone: 512-451-5757
WSA

February 29 - March 2, 2024
More Information will be posted at a 

later date

For more information about the associ-
ation meeting visit our website at www.
ialoh.org/Associations or scan the QR.
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6th Lieutenant Commander						      Division 8

Dean Cook, PC 

Pictured from Left to Right: Noble Michael Rice, Sargeant at Arms Frank 
Grantham, Commander Christopher Story, Noble Gene Perrin, Past Com-
mander Vern Hendrix, Lieutenant Commander Jeff Stokes, IALOH 6th LT 
Commander Dean Cook, Noble Daniel Rush

6th Lt Commander continued on page 11

On July 22, 2023, ABA LOH attend the 100th year celebration and rededication of the 
Scottish Rite, Valley of Joplin, MO. The celebration started with ABA LOH leading the way 
for the procession of dignitaries and units through the streets of Joplin, MO.  ABA LOH 
LOH also posted the colors in the auditorium for the 100th year rededication ceremony.

Military Honors Detail 23 July, 2023
The Abou Ben Adhem Legion of Honor 
Unit in Springfield Missouri had the 
distinct honor and privilege to per-
form Full Military Honors on behalf of 
a fellow Noble.  A sentinel was placed 
at the Missing Man table at the begin-
ning of the ceremony and sentinels 
were rotated throughout the event.  
Commander Christopher Story started 
the ceremony by the reading of the 
meaning of the Missing Man table as
“As you entered the hall tonight you may 
have noticed a small table set for one, sit-
uated in a place of honor, just to the right 
of the stage. This table symbolizes the 
fact that members of our proud profes-
sion of arms are missing from our midst. 
The tablecloth is white, representing 
our comrade’s purity of heart as they 
responded to their country’s call to 
arms. A single rose displayed in the 
vase symbolizes the love of family 
and friends they left behind. A slice 
of lemon on a bread plate reminds 
us of their bitter fate, a shaker of salt 

for the ocean of tears shed for them. 
A glass is placed upside down as they 
cannot toast with us this evening. The 
chair, empty, for they are not here with us 
tonight. And a candle, its flame brief, like 
their brief lives, extinguished all too soon.

Left to Right: IALOH 6th LT Commander Dean Cook, PC Vern Hen-
drix, Sargeant at Arms Frank Grantham, Commander Christopher Story,
Noble Richmond Tobias, LT Commander Jeff Stokes, Noble Jackie Wells
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6th Lt. Commander continued from page 10

On July 22, 2023, ABA LOH attend the 
100th year celebration and rededication 
of the Scottish Rite, Valley of Joplin, MO. 
The celebration started with ABA LOH 
leading the way for the procession of 
dignitaries and units through the streets 
of Joplin, MO.  ABA LOH LOH also 
posted the colors in the auditorium for 
the 100th year rededication ceremony.
 
Commander Story then ordered the 
detail to be posted to conduct the 
flag-folding portion of the ceremony.  

Lieutenant Commander Jeff Stokes 
then marched the detail to the front of 
the auditorium to begin that portion of 
the ceremony.  United States Marine 
Corps veteran Jackie Wells led the flag 
folding detail.  Upon the conclusion of 
unfolding and refolding the flag, the flag 
was presented to Commander Story for 
his inspection and presentation.  Lieu-
tenant Commander Stokes presented 
Commander Story three rounds from 
the volley that were placed into the flag.
Commander Story then proceeded 
to present the flag to the widow 
of our fallen Noble by saying:

“On behalf of the President of the 
United States, the United States 
Marine Corps, and a grateful nation, 
please accept this flag as a symbol 
of our appreciation for your loved 
one’s honorable and faithful service.”

The detail then exited the audito-
rium which concluded the ceremony.

YITF,
Dean Cook
6th Lt. Commander

On 2-6 Aug attended Great Lakes Shrine 
Association Legions of Honor Annual 
meeting in Springfield, IL. Illustrious Sir 
David Parks installation. Looking for-
ward to the next GLSA in Great Bend, IL.

On 30 August, 2023 attended Central States Shrine Association Legions 
of Honor Annual meeting. We started the day out with Necrology, then the 
Business meeting, luncheon, and then the Banquet that night at the Stra-
tegic Air and Space Museum.  Friday there was a Past Commander, Com-
mander and Chief of Staff IALOH dinner at Cascio’s in Omaha, NE.

Charles McIntosh, PC 

Arlington Tomb Shirts
To order an Arlington Tomb shirt:  Go to the IALOH website 

www.ialoh.org/Event/ Arlington Wreath Laying Ceremo-
ny/“Order Your Tomb Shirt”. 

If you have any questions please contact:
Charles McIntosh, 2310 Skipcha Dr.

Harker Heights, TX 76548
HP: 254-245-8930, CP: 254-368-1542,

Email: charlesmci@hot.rr.com
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8th Lieutenant Commander						      Division 1

Eddie Daffern, PP, PIC 

Greetings from Texas….

Hello Legion Nobles,

We attended Central States Shrine 
Association Legions of Honor Conven-
tion August 31, 2023 through September 
2, 2023 in Omaha, NE, which was held 
at the beautiful Tangier Shrine Center. 
Commander Jeremy Martin (Tangier 
Shrine), his Lady Courtney and his staff 
did an outstanding job.  The business 
meeting, Necrology Service and lun-
cheon were well planned and enjoyable.  
The highlight was the Commander’s 
Dinner and Change of Command at the 
Strategic Air and Space Museum.  Con-
gratulations to Jeremy for a great year.  
The new Commander, Buddy Givens 
(India Shrine) with his Lady Peggi. 
talked about his plans for next year and I 
know they will do a great job.  Congratu-
lations Buddy and to all the new officers.

International Commander Gray called 
a Board Meeting in Las Vegas for Sep-
tember 15th.  It was well planned and 
we had a very productive meeting.  We 
were able to tour the Aliante Hotel and 
Casino where the International Con-
vention will held next year from April 23 
– 28, 2024.  It is smaller than the casi-
nos on the Strip, but it is beautiful and 
will serve our needs very well.  During 

the evening, for a little entertainment, 
the Commander and Lady Ginny took 
us all to an attraction called FlyOver 
Las Vegas.  It was an exciting ride over 
Las Vegas and the Southwest.  We 
then had dinner at “Sickies Garage”.  
Lady Shari and I enjoyed the day very 
much!  Please plan to attend the Con-
vention next year, you won’t regret it!!

Our next stops will be the Al Amin Mil-
itary Ball in Pharr, TX on September 
23rd and the Arabia Military Ball in Hous-
ton, TX on November 14th.  Since the 
summer is over, and the Shrine Temples 
are starting their meetings again, I hope 
to be able to attend some other func-
tions.  Just drop me a line, and we’ll see 
if we can attend.  It is especially import-
ant as the year comes to a close and 
new officers are elected and if you would 
like for me to install your new officers.

The Arlington Wreath Laying Ceremony 
is coming soon and I hope all of you are 
registered and planning to attend.  We 
will be in a new hotel this year, which 
will be very nice for our group.  The 
International Officers in charge have 
worked very hard to make this a mem-
orable event.  Remember, you may, 
and are asked, to invite Nobles and 
guests even if they are not members of 
the Legion of Honor.  If you need more 
information, checkout your website, 

IALOH.org and click on Events.  Once 
there, you can click on Arlington Wreath 
Laying to retrieve all the information.

Semper Fi,
Eddie Daffern, PP, PIC, 8thLtCmdr 
(Appointed)

Around the Legion of Honor
On 13 August, 2023, Ismailia LOH pre-
sented the Service Flags, at the Erie 
County Fair, Veterans Day Ceremony.

Left to Right: PC/PP Dan Walther, PC 
Matt Hussey, Noble Bill Young, 3rd 
Lt Cmdr John Stanz, PC Roger Huff, 
Cmdr Rob Gradle, PP/1st Lt Cmdr 
Doug Foss, PC/Adjutant Woody Wood-
side, PC Brian Will
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From the International Adjutant/Editor
Hi Everyone,

The yearbook for 2023-2024 has been 
printed and mailed.  If you did not 
received a yearbook and think you should 
have received one please let me know.
I also have a few extra  books and 
if you would like one just let me 
know or you can order one online 
att market page on the website.

The Arlington Wreath Laying is fast 
approaching.  We have a new hotel 
this year and the all the information in 
on the website.  Hope to see you their.

If I can be of any assistance to your 
Unit please let me know.  Also, please 
keep me informed of any changes to 
your Unit's contact information.  This 
is very important so I can keep you 
informed of any IALOH information. 

2nd Lt. Commander Wayne Steele 
the SESA Commander and Lady Vicki 
did a faboulous job at their convention 
in Pidgeon Forge, TN.  Everyone one 
had a good time.  I was able to film the 
Necorolgy service and I was able to post 
it on the IALOH website on the SESA 
website page.  I would like to congrulate 

Jamie Muñoz as the new SESA Com-
mander and all the new SESA Officers.

The Commanders meeting at Las Vages 
was a lot of fun.  Commander Russ and 
Lady Ginny really did an outstanding job.

I will be sending out the annual reports in 
late November or the first of December.  
Please be on the look out for the forms.  
They will also be on the IALOH website.  
Go to www.ialoh.org/Forms.  If you have 
any questions about the forms please 
let me know.  If you like you can fill out 
the forms online and then email them to 
me and just send the check in the mail.

If your Unit or Association would like to 
include any information in the newslet-
ter, yearbook or on the on the website 
please let me know.  My contact infor-
mation is on page 15.  Please submit 
information in a word or PDF document.

That  is  all  for   now.  Until next time, aim high.

YITF,
David Smith, PC

David Smith, PC 

January 2024
 Newsletter

Article Cutoff Date
December 15th, 2023

Officers Meeting In Las Vegas

L to R: Doug Tayrien, Dean Cook, David Hobbs, Russell Gray, Mike 
Kearns, Gerry Massey and David Smith.
Eddie Daffern, taking the picture.

Officers and their ladies at the Western Fly Over.
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Commander
Russell A. Gray, PC, PCCSSA
10447 Mount Mitchell Court
Las Vegas, NV 89149
HP: 702-483-5121
CP: 303-901-7044
E-Mail: a320fti@msn.com

1st  Intl. Lt. Commander
David A. Hobbs, PC
2709 Kala Lane
Plant City, FL 33563
CP: 813-727-8103
E-Mail: shwdsnr2003@hotmail.com

2nd Intl. Lt. Commander
Wayne R. Steele, PC
984 Wimberly Road
Estill Springs, TN 37330
CP: 619-962-3677
E-Mail: wayne.r.steele.usmc@gmail.com

3rd Intl. Lt. Commander
Geoffrey Lyster, PP, PC, PMC
4542 Rawlings Place, Unit B
Waldorf, MD 20602-1577
CP: 703-725-7862
E-mail: geoffrey.lyster@yahoo.com

4th Int’l. Lt. Commander	
Doug Tayrien, PC
33425 155th Street	
Leavenworth, KS 66048
CP: 703-403-2593
E-mail: deebeetee@hotmail.com

5th Intl. Lt. Commander
Gerry Massey, PP
745 W Baseline Road Suite # 10
Mesa, AZ 85210
CP:623-229-0545
E-mail: gbmassey25@yahoo.com

6th Intl. Lt. Commander
Dean Cook, PC 
24350 Snowberry Dr.
Lebanon, MO 65536
CP:417-588-9477
E-mail: dscook95w5@hotmail.com

7th Intl. Lt. Commander
Derek McNulty
8472 Twenty Road
Hamilton, ON L9B 1H7
CP:647-296-8472
E-mail: derekmcnulty@rogers.com

8th Intl. Lt. Commander (Acting)
Eddie Daffern, PP, PC
PO Box 185
Staples, TX 78670
HP:512-357-9981
CP:512-656-5691
E-mail: edaffern@austin.rr.com

Intl. Adjutant
David Smith, PC
1018 SW Walter Avenue
Lake City, FL 32024
HP: 386-752-0475
CP: 785-633-8527
E-Mail: adjutant@ialoh.org

Intl. Finance Officer
Rex Sohn, PC, PCGLSA
154 Rambling Road
Greenfield, IN 46140
HP: 317-374-4445
E-Mail: finance@ialoh.org

Quartermaster
David Kirschman
9445 San Miguel Dr. Apt. F
Indianapolis, IN 46250-1251
CP: 317-918-3629
E-mail: davidkirschman@sbcglobal.net

Veterans Administration Rep
Larry J. Hearn, PC
5913 Price Lane
Indianapolis, IN 46254-2822
CP: 317-797-0870
E-Mail: lloydhearn@comcast.net 

Sergeant-at-Arms
Jim Hollis, PC, PCTALOH
16220 Oxbow Trail
Buda, TX 78610
CP: 512-565-6600
E-mail: jhollisbuda@yahoo.com

International Chaplain
John A. Welch, PC
1301 N 43rd Street
Saint Joseph, MO 64506-2422
HP: 816-387-6603
CP: 816-261-4897
E-Mail: lindawelch@ponyexpress.net

Parliamentarian/Judge Advocate
Tracy Coughlin, PC, PIC
210 Crosswinds Ct.
Waterloo, IL 62298
CP: 618-604-6869
E-Mail: tcough3475@aol.com

Patriotism Chairman
Mike Kearns, PC
9618 Ashlyn Peak Ct.
Las Vegas, NV 81949
CP: 720-425-6330
E-mail: mrkearns25@gmail.com

Disclaimer

Opinions expressed in individual articles are the 
opinions of the authors and not necessarily 
those of the Editor or Office of the IALOH.  
Articles may be edited for size constraints 
but editor ial  content wi l l  not be changed.

Newsletter Requirements

The newsletter is published according to the schedule set forth by 
the Int’l. Commander.  The purpose of the newsletter is to “pass the 
word” and get applications/forms to the membership.  Distribution 
is to all Legion of Honor Units and to individual subscribers at the 
rate of $10.00 per year.  A free, on-line version is available for down-
load on the IALOH website - www.ialoh.org.  If you would like to 
receive a printed edition please contact the International Adjutant.
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Phone: 386-752-0475
Email: adjutant@ialoh.org

It’s an honor to

belong to the

Legion of Honor!

The objectives of the
 International Association Legions of Honor:

To foster a Spirit of Patriotism

 and Love of Country and Flag; 

To Perpetuate the memory 

of our Comrades in Arms

who made the Supreme Sacrifice 

by giving their lives for their Country 

while members of the Armed Forces;

To devote our efforts as individuals

 and Legion of Honor Units 

to strive for and increase in 

Friendship and Cooperation between our 

Legion of Honor Units 

and other Units of Shriners International.

Website: www.ialoh.org 
 

On the website you can find: 
 

List of Current Officers 
 

Division Assignments 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Forms  
 

Newsletter 


